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Commissioner's
Message
It is a true honor to be your voice on the Board of

Clark County Commissioners. Looking back on

2022, I'm proud of all we've accomplished for

Clark County, from adding 60 new positions to the

Clark County Fire Department to hosting dozens

of events with Metro to opening our latest park in

District F (Southwest Ridge Park & Trailhead)!

I make it a top priority to listen to constituents,

and this year, we held numerous meetings at the

Clark County Government Center with

constituents related to zoning matters and public

safety and talked with thousands of Nevadans

across the District at events and neighborhood

meetings.

On the Clark County Commission, my focus is

ensuring District F is the best place to live, work,

and raise a family. We have added new stoplights,

fixed many roads to reduce traffic, improved

public safety for all road users, and increased

outreach to residents. My team and I are here to

serve, and if you or your family needs assistance

from our office, I encourage you to reach out. 

I am pleased to present this report summarizing

our accomplishments in 2022. Thank you for

placing your trust in me. I look forward to

another productive year serving you on the Clark

County Commission.

JUSTIN JONES
 



19,482
phone calls and emails were

exchanged with constituents.

T H I S  Y E A R  I N  R E V I E W

1,989
meetings with constituents,

small businesses, and zoning
applicants.

14,352
requests for assistance from

District F residents completed
by the Office of Commissioner

Jones.

$120M
in funding for 30 affordable

housing projects that will
provide homes to more than

3,100 low-income seniors and
working families.

640
pounds of trash picked up in

our parks in collaboration with
Get Outdoors Nevada.

19
events with Metro to promote

community awareness and
reduce crime.



2022 Board Assignments
CHAIR - Springs Preserve Board of Trustees

CHAIR - Southern Nevada Regional Planning Coalition

CHAIR - Clark County Liquor and Gaming Licensing Board

VICE CHAIR - Board of Clark County Commissioners

VICE CHAIR - Regional Flood Control District

VICE CHAIR - Regional Transportation Commission of Southern Nevada

VICE CHAIR - Clark County Water Reclamation District Board of Trustees

BOARD MEMBER - Las Vegas Global Economic Alliance

BOARD MEMBER - Clark County Juvenile Justice/Family Services Policy & 

                                    Fiscal Affairs Board

BOARD MEMBER - Southern Nevada Water Authority Board of Directors

BOARD MEMBER - Colorado River Commission of Nevada



Delivering Results to
District F Residents

Supporting 
Small Businesses
We have made great strides this year for

the small business community in Clark

County. Early on in Commissioner Jones’

tenure on the Clark County Commission

board, he worked to create Clark County’s

Office of Community and Economic

Development to attract new businesses

but to also support existing ones with

local, state, and federal resources. This

year, we are pleased to announce the new

Technical and Economic Assistance

Program (TEAP) for small businesses and

non-profits within unincorporated Clark

County.  Small businesses and non-profits

with 50 or fewer employees and $3 million

or less in annual revenue may be eligible

to receive up to 13 months of customized

business mentorship and financial

assistance to support recovery, resiliency,

and capacity building.

We have created new online tools to

promote economic development as well.

BusinessInClarkCounty.com is a one-stop

shop for existing and prospective

businesses to gather information about —

COMMISSIONER JONES IN THE 

8 NEWS NOW ARTICLE, 'SOUTHWEST VALLEY

EXPERIENCING MASSIVE BUSINESS GROWTH'

"Small businesses are the
backbone of our economy.
They create jobs and make
our neighborhoods more
vibrant. I am excited to
welcome a diverse mix of
new businesses to the
southwest valley and look
forward to working with
them."

community, learn about potential fees for

new projects, or verify proper zoning for a

startup business.

There are real-time data points on the

Southern Nevada economy and an

interactive map showcasing major

developments in the area. With

Chinatown in District F, we have ensured

the website is available in seven Asian and

Pacific Islander languages with more in

the works!





There are great things planned for the

parks in District F.  The improvements

include pickleball courts, soccer fields,

an events center, and many other new

amenities at Desert Breeze, James

Regional, and Mountain's Edge Parks.

The plans also include inclusive

playground areas so kids of all abilities

can enjoy the park.

This year, we also celebrated the grand

opening of Southwest Ridge Park &

Trailhead! The park includes a new

neighborhood park with sidewalks, a

playground, interpretive and education

signage, a trailhead plaza, a parking lot,

restrooms, and a turf area.

Parks



The southwest valley is much safer thanks to the recent completion of Fire Station 35 near

Flamingo Road and Hualapai Way. The Howard Hughes Corporation funded the design,

development, and construction of the new fire station and donated the land on which it sits as

part of its development agreement with Clark County.

We are also partnering with the Bureau of Land Management, Federal Highways, and the

Nevada Department of Transportation to develop Red Rock Legacy Trail, a two-way multi-use

trail through Red Rock Canyon National Conservation Area. This trail will allow locals and

tourists of every skill level or recreational usage (biking, walking, running, etc.) the

opportunity to enjoy a safe, easy-to-follow trail without the danger of automobile traffic.

We also had a lot of victories for pockets of District F, such as adding new medians, a

crosswalk, and signage to ensure safety for parents, kids, and school staff at Stuckey

Elementary and announcing to the Southern Terrace community additional streetlights, flood

channel upgrades, and additional crosswalks. These improvements will ensure District F

stays a place for families and businesses to prosper. 

Public Safety



District F
Map



Giving Back
Hosted the largest land cleanup on public

lands day at Desert Breeze Park alongside

community organizations.

Over 15,000 constituents attended events

hosted by our office. 

13,450 pounds of fresh food distributed to

District F families. 

157 dogs and cats were vaccinated and

received other veterinary services at our Pet

Fest event in Sandy Valley.

Funded $45.6M for broadband

infrastructure and to address deficiencies

across Clark County. 

Allocated $30M to advance our water

infrastructure, including a Southern Nevada

Water Authority Septic System Conversion

Pilot Program to connect septic system

users to our sewer system, and a Cooling

Tower Conversion Program to help

businesses convert from swamp coolers to

HVAC units.

Hosted the largest School Resource Fair in

Clark County at Desert Breeze Community

Center with over 4,000 attendees from

across the valley.

Teamed up with organizations to plant

drought-resistant trees at Desert Breeze

Park to combat the heat island effect. 



SERVING THE RESIDENTS OF CLARK COUNTY - DISTRICT F

COMMISSIONER JUSTIN JONES
Clark County Government Center

500 S Grand Central Parkway
Las Vegas, NV 89155

(702) 455 - 3500
DistrictF@ClarkCountyNV.gov

Social: @JustinJonesNV


